TUNBRIDGE SELECTBOARD MEETING
MARCH 27, 2018 - 6:00 p.m.
TUNBRIDGE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING

Present: Gary Mullen, John O’Brien, Mike McPhetres, Rodney Hoyt, Thomas Hoyt, Becky Hoyt, Dave
Kimball, Anne Leeds and Jackie Higgins

Meeting called to order 6:05 p.m.
No changes to agenda.

Road Foreman Report:
Remove insurance from 2009 Freightliner as of 3/27/18.
#3 back today, power steering fixed at Freightliner.
Tenco fixed wing so it no longer hit truck.
Logo not on door of new truck yet.
Radio Company coming to install radio.
Everything else running pretty smooth. Rodney may be out for a couple of weeks. Thomas is
having problems with his arm, possible pinched nerve.
Equipment running fine.
Sand pile is holding up.

New Business:

Judy Howe: Request to be put on payroll bi-weekly. Mike made motion to make Judy Howe anpl’
employee and put on bi-weekly payroll. John second. So moved.

She also requested that the stipend be reduced for Town Hall Coordinator. This request was
denied by the Selectboard.

Town Hall Kitchen: Jonnig Spaulding is meeting with the Church Ladies and Recreation
Commission during their cooking activities. To review use of the large stove.

David Kimball and Thomas Hoyt: David Palmer has resigned as So. Royalton Rescue
Administrator. Currently looking for a replacement. WfRVA (Neal Fox and Nick Tar, Administrator) will
speak about training and vehicles. Possible training and administrative services. (Per capita is $63.00)
Currently calls are 15 to 20 more than last year this time and the staff is stable. The offices are in the old
Don Lovejoy house next to the Royalton Fire Station.

Approved Payroll and Warrants.

Actions:

Gary: Will contact contractors about retaining wall.
John: Will contact Simon Bradford about Fire Department adding to the Town Website,

John made motion to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. Mike Second. So moved.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie Higgins
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